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INTRODUCTION
Implant floor layout has advanced to fulfil oral rehabilitation 
demanding situations in each wholesome and compromised 
bone. For example, to triumph over the maximum not unusual 
place dental implant-associated complications, peri-implanti-
tis, and next implant loss, implant surfaces were changed to 
introduce preferred residences to a dental implant and hence 
growth the implant achievement charge and enlarge their in-
dications. Until now, a variety of implant floor changes, such 
as special physical, chemical, and organic techniques, were im-
plemented to a wide variety of substances, inclusive of titani-
um, zirconia, and polyether ether ketone, to gain those goals. 
Ideal changes beautify the interplay among the implant’s floor 
and its surrounding bone with a view to facilitate osseointegra-
tion whilst minimizing the bacterial colonization to lessen the 
danger of biofilm formation. This overview article objectives 
to comprehensively speak presently to be had implant floor 
changes usually utilized in implantology in phrases in their ef-
fect on osseointegration and biofilm formation, that is essential 
for clinicians to select the maximum appropriate substances to 
enhance the achievement and survival of implantation [1,2].

DESCRIPTION
Dental implants are a good example of successful medical de-
vices that are increasingly being used to support (partially) 
edentulous patients. In particular, despite the percutaneous 
nature of dental implant systems, their clinical success is note-
worthy. This clinical success is related, at least in part, to the ef-
fective surface preparation of artificial roots that provides the 
appropriate physicochemical properties to achieve osseointe-
gration. However, changing global demographics with rapidly 
increasing life expectancy and increasing numbers of patients 

with comorbidities that impair wound healing and bone metab-
olism necessitate continuous improvement in the performance 
of dental implants. Another factor threatening the clinical suc-
cess of dental implants is peri-implantitis. This affects both soft 
and hard tissue interactions with dental implants. This study 
examines the optimization of dental implant surfaces by sur-
face engineering. Depending on the area along the artificial 
root, different surface properties are required to optimize gen-
eral tissue response to promote osseointegration, enhance soft 
tissue attachment and exert antimicrobial efficacy is. Surface 
technology is therefore an important tool for ensuring the con-
tinued success of dental implants. Impact Statement Dental im-
plants are now a common treatment modality for replacement 
of missing teeth or fixation of prosthetic devices. It provides a 
detailed overview of the surface engineering of and the role 
of its components in artificial tooth roots. We describe surface 
properties (both artificial roots and abutment areas) that con-
trol immunomodulatory processes that promote osseointegra-
tion and confer antimicrobial efficacy. This review ultimately 
provides the tools surface engineering will provide to ensure 
that dental implants remain future-proof in more demanding 
applications, such as older patient populations and comorbidi-
ties affecting bone metabolism and wound healing [3,4].

CONCLUSION
The growing world population and its life expectancy, as well as 
the continuing concern about our appearance, has increased 
the importance of dental implants in recent decades. Techni-
cal strategies to improve dental implant survival have been ex-
tensively studied, focusing on the composition of the implant 
material, its geometry (usually to reduce stiffness), and its in-
terface with the surrounding tissue. Efforts have been made 
to develop various implant surface modifications in today’s 
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commercial dentures, but the incorporation of surface coatings 
has been shown to efficiently improve osseointegration, reduce 
bacterial infection and implantitis and associated dentures. It 
is of particular interest because it can be tuned to reduce the 
frequency of disease occurrence. The use of biomaterials to 
replace teeth highlights the need to develop reliable analytical 
methods to assess the therapeutic efficacy of implants.
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